Placer County Water Agency

Middle Fork American River Project

Overview of Relicensing Process

PCWA owns and operates the Middle Fork American River Project (MFP), a multi-purpose water supply and hydro-generation project. The MFP facilities are situated in the foothills and mountainous uplands of the western slope of the central Sierra Nevada, within the Tahoe and Eldorado National Forests. MFP facilities are located on the Middle Fork American River, the Rubicon River, Duncan Creek, and the North and South Forks of Long Canyon Creek. The MFP began operating in 1967 and supplies water for homes, industry, and agriculture within western Placer County and clean renewable energy to the California electric grid.  The MFP operates under a 50-year license, which was issued by the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) in 1963. The current license will expire on March 1, 2013. Accordingly, PCWA has initiated a process to the relicense the Project. PCWA formally began the relicensing process when it filed a Notice of Intent (NOI) and reapplication Document (PAD) with the FERC on December 13, 2007. The NOI and PAD are available in their entirety on PCWA's relicensing website at:

 


http://relicensing.pcwa.netlpad.htm. 

In April and May of 2006, PCWA conducted several Introductory Stakeholder Meetings, organized a Plenary Group to facilitate communication and decision making activities, and formed Technical Working Groups (TWGs). A major accomplishment of the Plenary and TWGs was the collaborative development and approval of 28 separate Technical Study Plans (TSPs), of which five are recreation-related. These five TSPs were included in the PAD and are identified as follows:

· REC 1 - Recreation Use and Facilities Assessment TSP

· REC 2 - Recreation Visitor Surveys TSP

· REC 3 - Reservoir Recreation Opportunities TSP

· REC 4 - Stream-based Recreation Opportunities TSP

· REC 5 - Visual Quality Assessment Technical Study Plan

The Angler focus group process is an element of the REC 4 – Stream Based Opportunities TSP.   
PCWA began implementing elements of the Plenary-approved TSPs in May 2007. These included: selection of instream flow modeling transects; fish, amphibian, and macro invertebrate surveys; water quality sampling; recreation user counts; cultural resources inventories; vegetation community and wildlife habitat mapping; and bat surveys. The technical studies presented in the PAD will be completed, and Technical Study Reports finalized, in 2010.  The status of the TSP and corresponding reports are available on PCWA’s Website:
http://relicensing.pcwa.net/html/science/planimplementation.php
